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Dear Nobles,
It’s December already, and we are quickly coming to the end
of 2018. December is a busy month with Christmas parties
for the Clubs and Units, but here are some things you might
want to circle on your calendar:

· Dec. 1st Lady Sue’s Holiday Brunch at Glen Oaks (Res-
ervations Required)

· Dec. 4th Stated Meeting & Election of Officers (MUST
HAVE 2018 DUES CARD)

· Dec. 8th Hospital Kids Christmas Party at the Shrine
Temple (PATIENTS ONLY)

· Dec. 13th Ladies Auxiliary Appreciation Luncheon @ the
Temple

· Dec. 16th Nov/Dec Birthday Dinner
· Dec. 17th-21st Christmas Baskets — Call Jim Osterquist

if you can help!
· Dec. 24th-25th  SHRINE OFFICE CLOSED
· Dec. 31st NEW YEAR’S EVE PARTY -  MAKE RESER-

VATIONS EARLY!!!
For the election on December 4th, your 2018 Dues Card will be
required in order to vote, and we would also ask you to re-
member your Fez for this important night.
As we reflect on the year, I’d like to remind you that member-
ship is a key to the future and strength of the Za-Ga-Zig Shrine.
The Black Camel has taken a toll on Za-Ga-Zig once again
this year with us losing 39 Nobles as of the date of writing
this letter. In addition, we still have several Nobles that have
not paid their dues for 2018.  If you know a Brother who has
not paid his dues, let’s get him back!  With our Amnesty Pro-
gram, a NPD can come back by just paying this year’s dues of
$100.00.
Lastly, Lady Sue and I both extend a special “THANK YOU”
for the opportunity and privilege to serve as your Potentate
and First Lady of the Za-Ga-Zig Shrine.  We have appreciated
your support and assistance throughout the entire year.   Con-
gratulations to the 2019 Divan.  We wish you all the very best
throughout the upcoming year.
Merry Christmas and a prosperous New Year to all!  Enjoy
your friends and family and hold your loved ones close.

Fraternally yours,
E. Jay Coon, Potentate 2018



ALL APPOINTMENTS BY
A POTENTATE EXPIRE AT THE

END OF HIS TERM
  For the information of all Nobles, when a Potentate’s Term
expires, all appointments made by him during his administra-
tion terminate. Imperial Shrine law states each new Potentate
is the Chief Executive of a Temple of the Mystic Shrine and
must make his own appointments, including the members of
the Appointed Divan.
  Each Potentate has the power and authority to replace every
appointee, or he may retain any appointee if he believes it is in
the best interest of the Temple. ANY APPOINTEE WHO IS
NOT RE-APPOINTED BY THE NEW POTENTATE MUST
RETURN HIS FEZ TO THE SHRINE OFFICE. Any Noble wear-
ing a Fez carrying a title bestowed upon him by a previous Po-
tentate is in violation of the Imperial Code.

OFFICIAL NOTICE
Za-Ga-Zig Shrine Temple,

A.A.O.N.M.S.
STATED MEETING AND

ELECTION OF OFFICERS
Tuesday, December 4, 2018

The Stated Meeting and Election of Officers and Repre-
sentatives to the Imperial Council will be held at the
Shrine Temple in Altoona on Tuesday, December 4, 2018
at 7:00pm. Food will be served starting at 6:00pm. To gain
admission to this meeting, Imperial Law requires that a
member must be in possession of and present his 2018
A.A.O.N.M.S. Dues Card. A current Blue Lodge Dues Card
may also be needed.
325.10 Election Regulations
(a) The printing, publication, circulation or distribution of reso-
lutions, letters, tickets or other devices, by a Noble, suggesting,
recommending, opposing or containing the names of proposed
candidates for office in the Temple is prohibited.
(b) For any violation of (a), the Imperial Potentate may suspend
any offending Noble, and he may declare the election of the offic-
ers’ void and order a new election.
(c) At least one week prior to the annual meeting or any election,
the Temple Recorder shall mail to each member a notice, thereof,
containing this section.
Attest:
John Miller, P.P. E. Jay Coon
Recorder Potentate

OFFICIAL NOTICE
Za-Ga-Zig Shrine Temple, A.A.O.N.M.S.

STATED MEETING AND
INSTALLTION OF OFFICERS

Tuesday, January 8, 2019

The Stated Meeting and Installation of Officers and Rep-
resentatives to the Imperial Council will be held at the
Shrine Temple in Altoona on Tuesday, January 8, 2019 at
7:00pm. Food will be served starting at 6:00pm. To gain
admission to this meeting, Imperial Law requires that a
member must be in possession of and present his 2019
A.A.O.N.M.S. Dues Card.

Attest:
John Miller, P.P. E. Jay Coon
Recorder Potentate

To All Za-Ga-Zig Shrine
Ladies and their Guests

FIRST LADY’S HOLIDAY
BRUNCH AND ORNAMENT

EXCHANGE

Where:  Glen Oaks Country Club
1401 Glen Oaks Drive, West Des Moines, IA  50266

When:  Saturday, December 1, 2018
Time:   10:30 a.m. – 12:30 p.m.

Please join me for a special Holiday Brunch.
Let’s celebrate the

beginning of the holiday season,
share friendships, spread

some holiday cheer and relax.

Featuring Glen Oaks omelet
served with hash browns and fresh fruit,

gourmet coffee and hot tea,
and a specialty dessert.
Price per person $20.00.

Payment is due at the event – (cash or check).
In addition, a cash bar will be provided.

Please bring a wrapped ornament
for the gift exchange.

Reservations are required by Monday,
November 19, 2018.  Please RSVP to the Shrine office:

(515) 967-3000.

Hope to see you there!  Happy Holidays!
First Lady, Sue Coon

REMINDER
STATED MEETING DECEMBER 4th

ELECTION OF 2019 OFFICERS
CURRENT ZA-GA-ZIG AND

BLUE LODGE DUES CARDS
AS WELL AS YOUR FEZS

ARE REQURED
John Miller, P.P., Recorder



R. Bradley Skinner - Geri Skinner Huser
Ed Skinner PC and

Skinner Law Office PC
Mitchellville, IA • 515-967-4264 • Altoona, IA

P.O. Box 367 - Altoona, IA 50009

MY THANKS
   Thank you to everyone who purchased my First Lady brace-
lets.  With all of your help, a total of $3,500.00 was raised for
Shriners Hospitals for Children for research and treatment of
birth defects in the unborn.  Thank you for “OPENING YOUR
HEART TO A CHILD” and making a difference.
   It has been an honor to serve as First Lady of Za-Ga-Zig Shrine
for 2018.  My best wishes to the newly elected Divan and much
success in the years to come at the Za-Ga-Zig Shrine.  Keep
doing what we do best — helping children, God’s most precious
gifts.

Sincerely,
Sue Coon, First Lady

Za-Ga-Zig Shrine 2018

Pastor Cindy Hickman with Hobo Skeet, Ruffee and Tubby
   Trunk or Treat is an annual event at West Des Moines United
Methodist Church focusing on bringing our community together
for a night of safe family fun. The night includes a meal, Hal-
loween games, and plenty of trunk or treating! This year we
enjoyed fellowship with an estimated 500+ people and served
over 400 hotdogs! Each year we look forward to this opportu-
nity to spend time as a community enjoying Halloween festivi-
ties.

Cruising with the
“Klassy Chassis” Shrine Club

Randy Andrew, VP
   Hibernation time, colder than a well diggers butt in the Yukon.
   Anyway, we had a great parade season.
   Hope everyone had a safe and Happy Halloween!  Now look-
ing forward to Thanksgiving…good eats, Family & Friends!!
Then the bit one CHRISTMAS hoping everyone stays safe and
enjoys the season.
   Happy Holidays from all of us in the KC
   Looking forward t another great year in the Za-Ga-Zig Shrine.

Circus Committee Report
Steve Green, Chairman

Nobles and Ladies:
   When you receive this publication, we will be approximately
only 2 months away from the biggest tradition of your Za-Ga-
Zig Shrine…. CIRCUS TIME.  Your Circus committee is forg-
ing forward at the speed of light to get everything organized.
BUT we still will be looking for your help. Ladies your help is so
crucial to the betterment of the circus. First, we love the cook-
ies that prepare for everyone’s enjoyment. If you have or want
to help with Sno Cones still, please contact John May. But this
year we have the opportunity to sell tickets for the elephant
and other rides, face painting, T-shirt sales, and programs. You
can work as singles, pairs or as husband/wife team.  However,
if you want to help and do not want to miss out on the fun con-
tact Craig Matzke. OF COURSE, I hope that you Nobles will,
as always, sign up and make this NEW circus one of our best
ever.

UPCOMING
EVENTS

Dec 1 1st Lady Sue’s Holiday Brunch

Hillbilly Ball

Dec 4 STATED MEETING

     ELECTION of OFFICERS

Dec 8 Hospital Dads Kids’ Christmas

Party

Dec 16 Nov/Dec Birthday Dinner

Dec 17-21 Bowlers Christmas Baskets

Dec 24-25 OFFICE CLOSED - Christmas

Dec 31 New Year’s Eve Party

*  *  *  *  *

2019
Jan 1 OFFICE CLOSED - New Years

Jan 8 STATED MEETING

Installation of Officers

Jan 16 Installation Auxiliary Officers

Jan 20 Get Acquainted Dinner

Jan 25-27 Shrine Circus

Jan 26-27 Shrine Bowl Cheerleaders

Tryouts



BALL ADMISSION - $20.00 ZA-GA-ZIG SHRINE TEMPLE

PER PERSON Requests the Honor of

Your Presence at the 2019

# 1    $35 per person   $70 per couple NOBILITY BALL
Includes: Honoring

Saturday   8:00pm Ceremonies/ Dance Ill. Sir Doug Miller & His Lady Dixie
Sunday     8:00am Eye Openers February 23 - 24, 2019
                9:00am Breakfast Holiday Inn - 6111 Fleur Drive

Des Moines, Iowa

# 2    $45 per person   $90 per couple 515-287-2400
Includes: Wear Your Fez

Saturday   6:00pm Banquet Feb 23 Hospitality 2 to 4pm * Banquet 6pm

                  8:00pm Ceremonies/ Dance Feb 23 Ceremonies 8pm * Dance following

Feb 24 Eye Openers 8am * Breakfast 9am

# 3    $65 per person   $130 per couple Make plans now to attend this formal ball

Includes: JOE INMAN BAND
Saturday   6:00pm Banquet ROOM RESERVATIONS & PAYMENT TO BE

                 8:00pm Ceremonies/ Dance MADE WITH THE HOLIDAY INN 515-287-2400

Sunday     8:00 Eye Opener Rooms reserved on first come, first serve basis

               9:00am Breakfast

BALL PACKAGE RESERVATION

 DEADLINE FEBRUARY 26, 2019

ZA-GA-ZIG SHRINE TEMPLE

Requests the Honor of

Your Presence at the 2019

# 1   NOBILITY BALL
Honorin

Ill. Sir Dou  Miller & His Lad  Dixie
Februar  23 - 24  2019

Holiday Inn - 6111 Fleur Drive

Des Moines, Iowa

515-287-2400

Wear Your Fez
Feb 23 Hospitality 2 to 4pm * Banquet 6pm

Feb 23 Ceremonies 8pm * Dance following

Feb 24 Eye Openers 8am * Breakfast 9am

Make plans now to attend this formal ball

OE INMAN BAND
ROOM RESERVATIONS & PAYMENT TO BE

MADE WITH THE HOLIDAY INN 515-287-2400

Rooms reserved on first come, first serve basis

 

                       RESERVATION FORM FOR BALL PACKAGES
  Return this form with payment, please indicate Ball Package & Banquet Menu Choice if going

   Mail to: Za-Ga-Zig Shrine Temple, 1100 Shriners Parkway, Altoona, IA 50009

 I request package #1 ___ #2 ___  #3 ___  Banquet Choice: ___Roast Beef  ___ Chicken Cordon Bleu

 Amount Enclosed $ _________________     ____ Bill Credit Card # ___________________________

 Expiration Date ___/___/___                          3 digit code on back of card ________

 Noble's Name ___________________________ Lady ________________ Member # ____________

 City ________________________ State ______  Zip __________ Phone ______________________

Ill. Sir Elect Doug Miller & His Lady Dixie



QUESTION: Did you change the name from Shriners 
Hospitals for Children to Shriners Healthcare for 
Children?
ANSWER: Yes! To reflect our new model of  
care, the Twin Cities site name is now Shriners 
Healthcare for Children — Twin Cities (SHC-Twin 
Cities). Please update our name and logo in all 
signage and marketing materials.

Q: Is SHC-Twin Cities closing? 
A: No, SHC-Twin Cities is not closing but we have 
discontinued onsite surgery service. The majority  
of surgeries are now performed at Gillette Children’s 
Specialty Healthcare in St. Paul by SHC-Twin Cities 
surgeons. Families and others requiring overnight 
lodging will take advantage of discounted rates at 
nearby hotels. All clinic services will continue at 
our current location on 2025 East River Parkway 
in Minneapolis. 

Q: What is happening to the building on East River 
Parkway in Minneapolis?
A: In the future, the clinic will move to a different, 
well-equipped and appropriately sized site in the 
Twin Cities metro area where outpatient services 
will continue. 

Q: Does SHC-Twin Cities and WGA4Kids have 
storage space and need for donations such as 
pop tabs, blankets, toys, etc.?
A: Yes, the WGA4Kids will continue to accept and 
store these donations. Their primary fundraising 
focus continues to be for wheelchairs and adaptive 
equipment — so please keep sending in pop tabs 
and financial donations!

Q: Is SHC-Twin Cities and Gillette Children’s  
Specialty Healthcare merging or now affiliated? 
A: No, we are not merging or affiliating with Gillette  
Children’s Specialty Healthcare. We have an 
agreement for our surgeons to use their operating 
room and inpatient care unit. 

Q: Do we provide financial assistance to patients 
having surgery offsite?
A: Yes, both SHC-Twin Cities and Gillette Children’s 
Specialty Healthcare offer financial assistance to 
our patients. Families are encouraged to contact 
our financial assistance counselor for details and 
options.

Q: What does the future hold for SHC-Twin Cities?
A: Our new care model includes our current out-
patient clinic services (physician visits, radiology, 
rehabilitation, orthotics & prosthetics) plus the use 
of telehealth and offsite outreach clinic operations 
to grow. We intend to help more children in more 
places under our new model of care.

Q: Does SHC-Twin Cities still need financial donations?
A: Yes, now more than ever! With over 3,000 
patients annually, we continue to raise funds so 
that kids can reach their fullest potential and lead 
fulfilling lives. Gifts are needed that support our 
mission as well as specific programs and services.

Please contact us with questions:
Administration: 612-596-6112
Donations: 612-596-6201
Marketing: 612-596-6119

Facility Update
Nov/Dec 2018

Pediatric Orthopaedic Specialists

Main: 612-596-6100

infotc@shrinenet.org



Robert H. Parker 1975
Howard “Pat” Myers 1981
Billy Joe Handsaker 1986
James R. Bandfield 1992
Roy E. Boyd 1993
Larry R. Lewellin 1994
James E. Greenhorn, Jr. 1996
Jerry A. Sellers 1999
Jack B. Gethmann 2001
John P. Miller, Jr. 2002
Thomas D. Wood 2003
Robert L. Williams 2004
Jack R. Lane 2005
Norman D. Vander Zyl 2006
Thomas W. Robbins 2007
Daniel C. Willson 2009
Garry R. Wahman 2010
James R. Osterquist 2011
Michael D. Des Planque 2012
Steve J. Fedler 2013
James E. Hunt 2014
Steven R. Green 2015
Stephen J. Hall 2016
Richard B. Corbin 2017

ZA-GA-ZIG
LIVING PAST POTENTATES

Zig Zagger Club News
December

by  Steve Fedler PP /Coach
   Thanks to all the players, fans, assistant coaches and advise
in 2018 season.
   Looking forward to Spring Training and the team playing
strong again.
Coach Steve

2019 Shrine Circus
   We would like to extend an invitation to all the Nobles and
Ladies join us at the 2019 Za-Ga-Zig Shrine Circus. It will be
an exciting time as we enjoy a completely new Circus with a
new promoter, circus acts and opportunities to help.
   In addition to ticket takers, box office sales, ushers and pro-
gram sales, this year we are staffing the ticket sales for the
rides and side attractions along with staffing two spot lights.
This offers opportunities for everyone to find a place to help at
the Za-Ga-Zig Shrine Circus.
   We also need cookies and other treats to keep the workforce
going strong! So, if you have time to throw a batch of cookies in
the oven, Nobles Lou and Jim Lane would greatly appreciate
your help.
   If you would like to work one or all six of the performances
please give Assistant Rabban, Craig Matzke a call at
515.313.7726 to save your spot.
   We appreciate all that you do for Za-Ga-Zig and our Great
Philanthropy!

LOST IN THE DESERT . . . . . . . . .
The U.S. Postal Service has returned mail marked as “undeliverable as
addressed” for the following Nobles.  Please Call John Miller, Recorder

at the Shrine Office at 967-3000 if you know anything about these
Nobles. NOTE: Bulk Mail is not forwarded to winter addresses.

Walter B Eidbo - 2824 E 16th St. Apt. C20   Des Moines, IA 50316
Robert A. Galde - 1750 E. McKinley Ave, Des Moines, IA 50320

Weibo Goodyk  - 906 ‘A’ Ave. East  Oskaloosa, IA  52577
Ronald L Grimes 6336 Hickman Rd. Apt. #207 Windsor Heights, IA 50324

Kenneth L. Haas - 5520 San Mateo Dr, Bakersfield, CA 93307
Jerry L. Johnson - 35 Arkansas River Dr., Brownsville, TX 78520

Kenneth G. Kempson - PO Box 181, Clinton AR72031
Rhineardt Kilker - 8886 N 107th Ave W, RR#1, Rhodes, IA 50234

Matthew S. Lowe - 6812 Hemmingway St, Johnston, IA 50131
Charles S. Morgan - 2086 - 275th St., Oskaloosa, IA 52577

Kriss W. Phillips - P. O. Box 4942, Rio Rico, AZ 85648
Michael D. Rockhold - 2024 Teal Lane, Holts Summit, MO 65043
William E. Shook - 11269 Wine Palm Rd, Fort Myers, FL 33966

Marshall C Weise 480 Bradley Pl. North Liberty, IA 52317
Chris L Weston 638 Laurel Norwalk, IA 50211

2018 Za-Ga-Zig Policy
Announcement

   This announcement comes strictly as a procedural need.  Your
entire Elected Divan is listed as applicants on the Za-Ga-Zig
Shrine Liquor License; part of the process is to provide infor-
mation to the State of Iowa.  Since the Oasis is an essential
part of the Za-Ga-Zig Shrine Temple we want to ensure contin-
ued uninterrupted business.
   The policy is: All Elected Divan members to submit to the
Office Manager an Iowa Department of Public Safety Criminal
History Check so that the application can accurately be com-
pleted.  This will be done on an annual basis.  The Elected Di-
van passed a motion to fulfill this requirement. The Elected
Divan also included those Nobles who have announced their
candidacy for Elected Office also, to ensure compliance if elected.
   The cost of the Iowa Department of Criminal History Check
is to be paid for by the Noble.

DEADLINE
FOR THE
JANUARY
ISSUE IS

DECEMBER
10th

Please send all
information
to Za-Ga-Zig

Shrine Temple



Za-Ga-Zig Provost Guard

Will Be Selling Nuts This Fall

Mammoth Pecans Halves ....................... $12

Pecans Halves Roasted & Salted ........... $12

English Walnuts ...................................... $10

Jumbo Cashews ...................................... $12

Pistachios in Shell ................................... $10

Mixed Nuts (With no peanuts) ................. $11

 Honey Roasted Peanuts .......................... $7

 Chocolate Covered Peanuts .................... $8

All Nuts Are Packaged in 16 oz. Bags

Get Yours Before They Are All Gone!

To Order Call

Ron Hicks at 515-953-8270

AWARDS NIGHT 2018 DONATIONS
SHRINERS HOSPITAL - TWIN CITIES UNITSHRINERS HOSPITAL - TWIN CITIES UNIT
First Lady's Fundraiser - for Birth Defects $3,500.00
Iowa Shrine Bowl $16,000.00
Za-Ga-Zig ISF Golf Cart Operation $28,259.98
SHRINERS HOSPITAL - CHICAGO UNITSHRINERS HOSPITAL - CHICAGO UNIT
Iowa Shrine Bowl $8,000.00
SHRINERS HOSPITAL - CINCINNATI UNITSHRINERS HOSPITAL - CINCINNATI UNIT
Iowa Shrine Bowl $8,000.00
SHRINERS HOSPITAL - ST. LOUIS UNITSHRINERS HOSPITAL - ST. LOUIS UNIT
Iowa Shrine Bowl $8,000.00
ZA-GA-ZIG BOWLERS CHRISTMAS BASKETSZA-GA-ZIG BOWLERS CHRISTMAS BASKETS
Mobile Nobles Unit $750.00
Public Relations Unit $100.00
Warren County Shrine Club $100.00
ZA-GA-ZIG HOSPITAL TRANSPORTATION FUNDZA-GA-ZIG HOSPITAL TRANSPORTATION FUND
Antique Tractors Shrine Club $250.00
Iowa Shrine Bowl $10,000.00
Road Runners Shrine Club $200.00
Shrine Bowl Club $500.00
Warren County Shrine Club $250.00
Za-Ga-Zig ISF Golf Cart Operation $28,259.99
ZA-GA-ZIG PROPERTY DEVELOPMENT FUNDZA-GA-ZIG PROPERTY DEVELOPMENT FUND
Ambassadors Unit $1,000.00
Antique Tractors Shrine Club $500.00
Dan & Deb Baker $100.00
Beyond Bath, Steve Fedler, P.P. $700.00
Bowlers Unit $1,000.00
Max Bowman $1,000.00
Director's Staff $1,100.00
5 x 80 Shrine Club $250.00
Greeters/Tux Unit $500.00
Merrill Harrington $100.00
Hillbilly Clan Shrine Club $400.00
Klassy Chassis Shrine Club $1,000.00
Lucas County Shrine Club $500.00
Oriental Band Unit $100.00
Provost Guard Unit $500.00
Public Relations Unit $1,000.00
Royal Order of Beavers S. Club $200.00
Sportsman Unit $500.00
Star Equipment/Max Bowman $1,000.00
Story County Shrine Club $150.00
Trike Patrol Unit $150.00
Zag Trax Unit $500.00
Zig Zaggers Shrine Club $1,000.00

Awards Night
2018 Donations Za-Ga-Zig Hospital

Dad’s
Patient Christmas

Party

Saturday,
December 8, 2018

At the Shrine Temple
BREAKFAST WITH

SANTA
Starting at 9:00AM

FOR SHRINERS
HOSPITAL

PATIENTS ONLY



In Memorium
Black Camel

(with dates of initiation)

                       

BLACK CAMELS 

ROBERT CONKLIN 06/25/1994
RICHARD HAUSSERMAN 05/26/1973
DONALD HEIDERBRECHT 09/14/1978
KENTNER HUDSON 09/06/1966
LOWELL JOHNSON 11/30/1968
ROBERT JOHNSON 05/07/1969
MELVIN LIGHTNER 09/18/1959
LELAND WEBER 05/10/1978
KENNETH WESTER 06/01/1971
GUNNAR YOUNG 06/17/2000

Circus Committee 

Steve Green, P.P. 
 

Brother Nobles, we are getting more and more excited as 

the Circus draws near.  We, as a committee are hoping that 

you are getting as excited. By time you read this you should 

have received your packet of tickets. I implore you, to get 

your money back into the Shrine Office for your tickets.  

Then either come to the Circus yourself, sell or give your 

tickets to family or friends. Remember, we can also use your 

help at the Circus itself.  It’s early enough that you can pick 

your assignment.  We need ushers, people to sell programs, 

or to sell ride tickets for the elephants or face painting. So 

many things that you can choose from and enjoy comradery 

with your fellow Shriners and make your Circus a GREAT 

success. 

Legion of Honor
Merrill Harrington, Commander

   Since our last article, the LOH has presented the colors at the
Fall Ceremonial, the Memorial Service/Widows luncheon, the
Veterans Concert at the Civic Center and the December Stated
Meeting.
The Legion of Honor would like to acknowledge that the Pro-
vost Guard carried the Military flags in for the concert. Also, a
big thank you to Joe Lamb who organizes the presentation of
the colors and of carrying the Military flags in for the concert.
   At our November meeting the following members were elected
to the following offices: Commander, Tom Magel: Lt Com-
mander, Skip Cole: Adjutant, Joe Lamb: Finance Officer,
Clarence Cory: Quartermaster, Bob Torry: Chaplin, Keith
Rhodes: and Captain of the Guard, Ray Sprague.
   As the year comes to a close the Legion of Honor would like to
congratulate each member of the Divan to your new office for
next year.
   As a personal note, this is my last Legion of Honor article for
the Feetprints, as new officers have been elected. It has been
an honor to serve as the Commander for the last two years. I
would like to thank each and every member of the Legion of
Honor for all your help with every event we have done the last
two years.
   With the holidays already started the Legion of Honor mem-
bers would like to wish the Potentate, Divan and every Noble
and their families a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New
Year.
   God Bless America and keep our military members and their
families safe this holiday season.



2019 SHRINE CIRCUS 
 

 We would like to extend an invitation to all the Nobles and Ladies join us at the 
2019 Za-Ga-Zig Shrine Circus. It will be an exciting time as we enjoy a completely new 
Circus with a new promoter, circus acts and opportunities to help. 
 In addition to ticket takers, box office sales, ushers and program sales, this year 
we are staffing the ticket sales for the rides and side attractions along with staffing two 
spot lights. This offers opportunities for everyone to find a place to help at the Za-Ga-Zig 
Shrine Circus. 
 We also need cookies and other treats to keep the workforce going strong! So, if 
you have time to throw a batch of cookies in the oven, Nobles Lou and Jim Lane would 
greatly appreciate your help.  
 If you would like to work one or all six of the performances please give Assistant 
Rabban, Craig Matzke a call at 515.313.7726 to save your spot.   
 We appreciate all that you do for Za-Ga-Zig and our Great Philanthropy! 

Ambassador Unit News
December   2018

Steve Fedler PP, Sec.
   Our meeting started with a BIG Thank You from our president,
Ryan Phillips and some meaningful words of wisdom.  Mostly
thanking everyone for the fine job done at the Spaghetti dinner.
Everyone worked so well together and it was a very smooth and
grateful night by the Unit and all the people that attended.
 December is still a very busy month for our club.  We get to
elect new officers and that is very rewarding to all.  Then there
is the 2019 Divan election that everyone looks forward to as we
begin another year.
   Our unit Christmas dinner will be coming up in December.
Any member who has not received their invite as of yet, please
contact the Secretary.  Not only is this a time to reflect on the
season, but to remember the accomplishments we had all year.
Time to bring your Lady and show her what we are so proud to
be.  Shriners.
   Onward to Circus. We have been out selling the Ads for the
2019 circus.  Most everyone renewed their ad or went to a larger
space.  A few new ads were brought in again also.   Should be a
good start to 2019 with a successful Circus.
    Always looking forward to new Members. So stop by our
meeting night on the 3rd Thursday of the month,  or talk to any
member who can tell you what we do best. FUN.

Nobelles
December 2018

By Suzanne Woodyard
   On Thursday, November 1st, 10 beautiful Nobelles met at
Maxie’s in West Des Moines and enjoyed a wonderful lunch. We
had lots of great conversation and reminded each other to be
sure and vote!
   Sarah Fletcher and Joann Jensen have been working hard to
organize our Holiday luncheon next month. On Thursday,
December 6th at 12:30 we will meet at Scottish Rite Park for a
delicious meal. Shirley Robertson will be calling all Nobelles
(as she always does) to find out how many can attend. Please
try hard to make it for a fun time!
   Hope to see you all then!

Hole in One
December News
Steve Fedler, PP

   The last chance to get in an outing was Oct 14th.  Mother Na-
ture had other ideas for everyone to get something else done.
So we had to cancel the last outing of the season.  Hope every-
one tries to get in a November day to enjoy the game.
  Changes to 2019 season,  Chris Frost steps up as President.
We all know Chris loves the game, and has the skills to lead us
forward. 1st Vice is John Rickabaugh, 2nd Vice is Tom Robbins
PP, Secretary will have Dan Willson PP, and taking money will
be Garry Wahman PP.
  NEW for 2019.  Dues were increased.  Golf outings will now be
$65.  That will include food at each outing.  Reducing to  4 Co-
Ed outings PLUS a Potentate Open being our BIG one with
prizes and more excitement.   Sponsorship is still available at
$100 for the season, which gets you a professional sign designed
and displayed at each outing.
  We will let each member know the date, as we again will host
an indoor outing so we can get a practice game in before 2019
season opens.  Keep your clubs handy and work on the putting.

NOBELLES



Za Ga Zig Kids Halloween Party



Entertainment will be provided by the Compass Rose Band, a five-piece band based out
of Cedar Rapids, IA.  They perform classic/southern rock music of bands including the

Eagles, Alabama, Lynyrd Skynyrd , Zac Brown, Styx & Charlie Daniels for crowds all over
the Midwest.  If you are looking for a wide variety of high energy songs mixed with power

ballads the Compass Rose Band will certainly entertain you!

LIVE AT

ZA GA ZIG SHRINE

NEW YEAR’S EVE PARTY
Monday, December 31, 2018

Za Ga Zig Shrine Temple, 1100 Shriners Parkway, Altoona, IA

Doors open at 8:00 p.m. – Music and dancing 8:30 p.m. – 12:30 a.m.

$35.00 PER PERSON ADVANCE TICKETS ONLY

NO TICKETS WILL BE SOLD AT THE DOOR

Admission price includes: Free Keg Beer, Pop, Well Drinks and Coffee, Party Favors and

Breakfast Buffet at Midnight

For reservations and tickets please call the Shrine Temple: (515) 967 3000

“NO BEVERAGES OF ANY TYPE MAY BE BROUGHT INTO ZA GA ZIG SHRINE TEMPLE.”



Za-Ga-Zig Shrine Temple New Year’s Eve Party 
$35.00 per person / $70.00 per couple

Limited to 300 Guests - Open to the Public – Casual Dress 

THE COMPASS ROSE BAND 
1100 Shriners Pkwy, Altoona, IA  515-967-3000 

December 31, 2018 Doors Open 8pm-Dancing 8:30-12:30pm 

 

Hotel Rooms:  Super 8 Altoona – 2101 Adventureland Drive    
December 5

515-967-7888 
 HOTEL IS SMOKE FREE  

 

 

                                                                      

                      Happy New Year!  

 
 
 

NY’S EVE RESERVATION FORM 
 

 Name __________________________ Shrine Member#________ 
 
 Address ____________________________________________ 
 
 City _____________________________ Zip ____________ 
 
 Number of persons ____ Amount Enclosed $__________ 
 
 Bill MasterCard / VISA #___________________________ 
 
 Exp ____/____ 3 Digit Code _____ Amount Charged $_______ 
 

Make Checks Payable to Za-Ga-Zig Shrine Temple 
Send Form & Payment to 1100 Shriners Pkwy, Altoona, IA 50009-2117        oona, IA 50009-2117                

Za-Ga-Zig Shrine Temple New Year’s Eve Party
$35.00 per person / $70.00 per couple

Limited to 300 Guests - Open to the Public – Casual Dress
THE COMPASS ROSE BAND

1100 Shriners Pkwy, Altoona, IA  515-967-3000
December 31, 2018 Doors Open 8pm-Dancing 8:30-12:30pm

Admission Includes: Free KEG Beer – Pop – Well Drinks & Coffee
Party Favors, Horns, Hats, etc., Full Breakfast Buffet after Midnight

Hotel Rooms:  Super 8 Altoona – 2101 Adventureland Drive
This hotel is holding a block of rooms until December 5 on a first come first serve basis.

Call the hotel @ 515-967-7888 directly to make your reservations, be sure to tell them
you are with the Shriners when you call.   HOTEL IS SMOKE FREE

NOTICE-No beverages of any type may be brought into Za-Ga-Zig Shrine Temple

ADVANCE TICKET PURCHASE ONLY – NO TICKETS SOLD AT THE DOOR

Happy New Year!



January 2019  •  Za-Ga-Zig Shrine Temple

December 2018  •  Za-Ga-Zig Shrine Temple
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1 
1st Lady’s Holi-
day Brunch (off-site) 

 
 

Oriental Band 

2 

2019 Photos & 
Shirts 
 
Zag Trax 

3 4 
E. Divan Mtg. 5pm 

Stated Mtg/Election 
of Officers 
Dinner 6m/Mtg 7pm 
ROB/Drifters/P.R. 

5 
 
 
 
Arab Patrol, Mini Bikes, 
N.Valley Club, YOSHI 

6 
 
 
Dir Staff/Hole in One/
LOH, Provost Guard, 
Nobelles 

7 

 
 
 
Past Masters 

8 

HD Kids’ 
Christmas 
Party-Patients 
only 

9 

Past Potentates’ 
Dinner 
 
Tin Lizzies 

10 11 
 
 
 
Diplomats, Hillbillys, San-
drunners,Story Co., Zig 
Zaggers 

12 

 
 
Adams Co/Karousel 
Kups 

13 
Auxiliary Appr 
Noon Luncheon 
@ the Shrine 
Bowlers 

14 
Appointed Divan 
Appreciation 
Dinner 

15 

RENTAL 

16 
Nov/Dec Birthday 
Dinner 

17 
 

********** 
 
Nishna Valley Pacers 

18 
 

BOWLERS 
5x80, Isettas, Lucas & 
Marion Co. 

19 
 

Christmas 
Antique Tractors/FF, 
Fez-B 

20 
 

BASKETS 
Ambassadors/FtDodge/
HDads/Hot Rods/R.Runner 

21 
 

********** 

22 

23 24 
Christmas Eve 

OFFICE 

CLOSED 

25 
Christmas Day 

OFFICE 

CLOSED 

26 
 
 
 
 
Sportsman 

27 
 
 
 
Clowns, Trikes, Shrine 
Bowl, New Nobles 

28 29 

30 31 

New Year’s 
Eve Party 

     

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 

NEW YEAR’S DAY 

OFFICE CLOSED 
 

2 3 4 5 

RENTAL 

Hy-Vee Altoona 

6 7 8 

STATED MTG 

INSTL OFFICERS 

9 10 11 

ELECTED 
DIVAN DINNER 
(not at Temple) 

12  

RENTAL 

Hy-Vee P Hill 

13 14 15 16 

Install Auxiliary 
Officers 

17 18 

Hy-Vee Set-up 
19 

RENTAL 

Hy-Vee Ankeny 

20 

GET AC-
QUAINTED DIN-
NER 

21 
 
 

 
M L KING DAY 

22 23 24 25 
 

 

CIRCUS 

26 

Shrine Bowl 
Cheerleader Try-outs 
 

CIRCUS 
27 

Shrine Bowl 
Cheerleader Try-outs 

CIRCUS 

28 29 30 31   

ROB, Drifters, P.R.

Dir Staff, Hole in One,
Klassy Chassis, LOH,
Provost Guard Oriental Band

Zag Trax

Diplomats, Hillbillys,
Sandrunners, Story Co.
Zig Zaggers

Adams Co.,
Karousel Kups

Tin Lizzies

Bowlers Mobile Nobles

Sportsman

Ambassadors, Ft
Dodge, H Dads, Hot
Rods, R.Runners

Nishna Valley Pacers

5X80, Isettas,
Lucas & Marion Co

Antique Tractors/FF,
Fez-B

Clowns, Trikes, Shrine
Bowl, New NoblesCabiri

Arab Patrol, Mini Bikes,
N. Valley Club, YOSHI Past Masters

Warren County



Za-Ga-Zig Business and Professional Directory
REAL ESTATE

Nigel Chapman Real Estate Team
(Broker Associate @ RE/MAX Precision, DSM)
Buy or sell real estate with us anywhere in the USA
or refer a friend & 5% of my commission will be
donated to Za-Ga-Zig.
    Nigel Chapman …………...........................515/321-8094

SALON & SPA

Hair FX Salon & Spa  *  616 – 8th St. SW, Altoona  •  50009
    Craig & Anita Long•call today for an appointment................515/967-4787

SIDING, ROOFING & REPLACEMENT
WINDOWS

Aluminum Distributors Inc.  •  706 E 2nd Street, DM  •  50309
    Nicholas Van Patten …...515/283-2383 or 1-800-383-2318

STORAGE

Grays Lake Self Storage • 2232 Geo. Flagg Pkwy • DM, IA
    Charles  (Lindy) Brown ......................................................515/284-1779

TELEPHONE EQUIPMENT & SERVICE

Rankin Communications Systems  •  5444 NW 96th St
    Johnston, IA  •  50131-2230
    Bob Rankin ……............................................515/986-5654
    bobrankin@rankincom.com

TWO-WAY RADIOS

Electronic Engineering Co.  •  1100 Keo Way, DM  •  50309
    Mark Clark, Bill Cronin ……...........................515/283-1100

Za-Ga-Zig Email Addresses
Carolyn Shannon, Office Manager – cshannon@zgzia.org

Diana Corbin, Front Office & Rental Agent - dcorbin@zgzia.org

John Miller, Jr., P.P., Recorder - jmiller@zgzia.org

Dan Willson, P.P., Treasurer - dwillson@zgzia.org

Please Support Our
Advertisers  •  Thanks!

AUTO BODY SERVICE

Howard R. Martin Auto Body Service  •  3700 SW 61st St. DM
       Howard E (Buss) Martin.............................515/243-2451
         Fred Vasey, Brad Vasey

TMC Auto Body  •  410 S Garfield St  •  Carlisle
       Craig Peters..............................................515/989-2798

BAR & GRILL

Johnny Macs Bar & Grill ….......................……..515/263-1186
   John McCaughey, 2279 Hubbell Ave, Des Moines, IA 50317

CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANTS

Timmins, Jacobsen & Strawhacker, LLP
   10550 New York Ave, Suite 200
   Des Moines, Iowa 50322-3775
   Don Timmins …………...............................….515/270-8080

FINANCIAL SERVICES

TruBank  •  ww.trubank.bank  •  Keith Welling
   1401 North Jefferson, Indianola, IA 50125…..515/961-5880

IMPRINTED SPORTSWEAR

T-Shirts, Sweatshirts, Jackets, Hats–Fast Service/Competitive
    Jim Natzke ……………..................................515/210-3388

PHOTOGRAPHY

Christian Photo * 6271 Douglas Ave. * Des Moines * 50322
     Home Movies to DVD
    Dick Christian ………….................................515/270-8030

PRINTING

Photo Printing, Inc  •  210 S 1st St  •  Carlisle, IA 50047
    Bob & Steve Klein …………...........................515/989-3251

Za-Ga-Zig Shrine Web Site
zagazigshrine.org

NOBLES

This classified section is reserved for
Businessmen who are members of the
Mystic Shrine. It is a very excellent place
to list their goods and services. Many of
the Nobility refer to it faithfully when con-
sidering the purchase of products. Why
not list your firm along with the other
businesses shown?

PLEASE NOTE

The following charges are made for the
Business and Professional Directory.

1.  $55.00 per year for 2-line listing

2.  More than 2 lines - $25.00 for each
                additional line per year

To place an Ad
Contact the Shrine Center Office

(515)967-3000

REGULAR BOXED ADVERTISING
IN THE FEETPRINTS

1 ¼ “ high x 3 ½” wide -$20.00 per mo.
2 ¼ “ high x 4 ½ “ wide-$40.00 per mo.
3 ¼ “ high x 5 ½ “ wide-$60.00 per mo.
One-Half Page          -$140.00 per mo.



Social Hour 5:00 pm • Dinner 6:00 pm
Nobles with November & December

Birthdays eat FREE - Guest $10.00 each

Call the Shrine Office at 967-3000
with your Reservation By

Noon, Wednesday, December 12
“NO RESERVATIONS WILL BE TAKEN AFTER THIS DATE”

Choice of
Stuffed Loin or Steak
Baked Potato, Corn,
Salad, Roll & Butter
Cake & Ice Cream

BIRTHDAY DINNER
for

November/December
will be held on

Sunday, December 16th




